SCWDC
Board of Directors Meeting

January 17, 2022
Present:





Ruth D’Alessandro, President








Leo Boelhouwer, Vice President






Carole Howe, Secretary
Mary-Jo Swinimer
Lawrence Langer

Bev Ashcraft
Rene Thierry
Rita Togni
Mary Kaye Hrivnak

BJ Barger

Call to Order:The meeting was called to order by Ruth D’Alessandro, President, at 7:09pm. 
Approval of Agenda:  Motion to approve the agenda made byBev&seconded by Larry.  Unanimous approval.
DecemberMinutes:  Motion to approve December 6, 2021 board meeting minutes was made by Rene, seconded by Larry, and passed unanimously.

President’s Comments:  The first ski trip of our 2022 season was very successful. We had several Blue Bird days and it snowed on our last day.  We did have some trouble scheduling happy hours as there were staffing issues due to covid and the inability to hire staff due to overseas travel restrictions.  However we were able to have happy hours in a reserved space for 2 nights and a pizza and clean out the fridge party in several rooms of our hotel the last evening.  The Winter Park trip members each received a blue SCWDC mask with the snowflake logo that the BOD voted to purchase last month.  They are nice masks and were well received by the group.  Cudos to Brigid O’Brien for researching these masks.
We currently have 1079 members.  We are close to the number of members we had several years ago.  We have very few openings on the remainder of our ski trips as many members are interested in skiing this year.  

Travel Report:  See Gary’s report sent to all BOD members.
Budget and Finance:  See Gary’s report sent to all BOD members
Old Business:  At our last BOD meeting we tabled the purchase of masks for our members with the SCWDC snowflake logo.  After Ruth consulted with Gary Rubens our Budget and Finance Chair and learned that our Club could afford this purchase and consideration that other ski clubs were purchasing masks for their members, she requested that the BOD consider a motion to approve or disapprove this purchase.  Larry Langer made a motion to purchase the masks, BJ Barger seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.  Ruth believes it was a good decision to provide free masks to our members due to the continuing covid variants. An added benefit is that it promotes our club and a sense of community with our members.
Discussion: Pickleball Party Jan. 15, 2022. Rita noted that the prices were raised by the Pickleballerzs after our last Pickleball party. Rita also raised concerns that there might not be enough interest in Indoor Pickleball parties. There was also discussion that Chantilly was too far to drive for members living in Maryland. There is a new YMCA in Arlington, VA which has indoor Pickleball courts. Ruth will check with a contact she knows to inquire whether all participants need to be members to hold a Pickleball party there. 
New Business: The name of Lee Highway has been changed to Langston Highway.  This change will become effective March 6, 2022.  We will need to get this information out to our members as soon as possible. The BOD members recommended that we defer notifying our membership of our address change until the end of the ski season due to ckecks being received as our mail will be forwarded by the Post Office. 
New Path Consulting has been purchased. New Path Consulting has been purchased for our club.
Nominating Committee: I received a report from Geoffrey Pennoyer a few days ago.  The nominating committee has met several times in person and on-line.  There are 6 candidates for the 4 BOD positions.  They are BJ Barger, Rita Togni, Phil Agee, Carole Caruso, Mary Thibault, and Cheryl Wiseman.  There will be an announcement in the Ski and Sports Gram today stating that if anyone else is interested in running for the BOD or President to contact Geoffrey Pennoyer.  Ruth will be running for President again.
Next Meeting:The next meeting will be February 7, 2022.
Board Meetings:  Board meetings have been tentatively scheduled through April 4th 2022.
Motion to Adjourn:With no further business to discuss a Motion to Adjourn at 7:36pm was made by Bev seconded by Rene and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Carole Howe

Secretary  
